
TOWN OF OAK GROVE

AUGUST sIH,2OT4

TOWN COUNCIL MEEING

The Town Council of the Town of Oak Grove met for a regular meeting August 5th in the town hall'

Mayor Peden callthe meeting to order and a quorum was established. On rollcallthe following were

present, Aldermen Mark Nance, Eugene Reynolds and Sam VanDiver, Alderwoman Leah Morgan.

Alderman Gary High was absent.

The first order of business was the presentation of the bills. The bills were checked and initialed by the

Council. Alderman Sam VanDiver seconded by Alderwoman Leah Morgan made a motion to allocate

money to pay the bills. All voted in the affirmative.

The second order of business was the reading of July 8th minutes, A correction was made on reading of a

third time of resolution #89-2014. Alderman Eugene Reynolds seconded by Alderman Sam VanDiver

made a motion to accept. Allvoted in the affirmative. The July 1 minutes were read, Alderman Mark

Nance seconded by Alderman Sam VanDiver made a motion to accept the minutes as read. All voted in

the affirmative,

Robert Lippi was present and talked to the council about getting water to his property and was told that

the Town requires annexation into the town before extension of the water lines. Work will start on that.

Alderman Sam VanDiver seconded by Alderman Mark Nance made a motion to upgrade the police

officer phone. Allvoted in the affirmative.

Mayor called to go into executive order. The council discussed Linda Wandrey pay for while she is

learning the secretary position. Councilman Sam VanDiver seconded by Alderwoman Leah Morgan made

a motion to pay Linda 5800.00 a month until she is sworn as Town Secretary. All voted in the affirmative.

Alderwoman Leah Morgan seconded by Alderman Eugene Reynolds to adjourn, All voted in the

affirmative.

Re-spective ly su bm itted,
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Patsy Chrlton, Recorder


